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3rd September 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

Just a few final pieces of information before your child returns to school next week:

Masks
As you know the Welsh Government recommended the wearing of masks in communal areas in school, however within this statement, the Health Minister, Vaughan Gething (who is also our local Assembly Member), mentioned that Head Teachers would decide on the best course of action for their individual schools as some schools (including ours) are based in 21st century buildings with modern ventilation systems and wide corridors.  

Our decision as things stand at the moment is that masks will be voluntary in all communal spaces throughout the school.   Please read our rationale below for this decision and click on the link to the Covid-19 Escalation Plan to view our proposal.

It has been incredibly hard to reach a decision with regards to how we should operate in our school and there is no real easy solution that is perfect.   Some schools have organised themselves so that pupils stay in the same room all day and even have their lunches in the same room, but I personally think this is unacceptable for young people and certainly wouldn’t want my child experiencing school in this way.   Some have adopted models which see pupils doing the same subject all day.  Again, I don’t think this is a sustainable or an effective way to educate young people.  

When creating bubbles in secondary schools, it is almost impossible and we have to be realistic, the pupils are likely to mix on their way into school.  The SEPTEMBER REOPENING PLAN gives you more detail with regards to ‘bubbles’ at Eastern High

With the Council, we have carried out a full risk assessment of the school and have taken into account our school site and buildings and have decided that the best course of action for us is to introduce a Covid-19 Escalation Plan. Please read it by clicking HERE   

This plan will consider the level of the virus in Cardiff and displays the appropriate responses for most aspects of the school, which are proportionate to the level of the virus in Cardiff.  E.g. class sizes, uniform, lunch provision.   Our reasons for operating in this way are as follows:
· We have a building that is very different to most other schools.  We have open circulation spaces rather than corridors and the building has an active air circulation system.  Therefore while the risk is relatively low in Cardiff we will not need masks in communal spaces.   
· We want to ensure we are all (including parents) aware of what the school will do if the virus escalates.  
· Having a stepped model will reduce knee jerk reactions which may jeopardise effective learning which can be taking place safely. 
· As a school, sustainability has always been at the core of everything we do.  The introduction of masks straight away, as an example, will be almost impossible to maintain and enforce without a gradual move towards these, where we train our pupils to wear them and look after them correctly (we’ll be doing this in Learning Family time). 
· We want pupils to come back to a school that is welcoming and maintains the ethos we have worked so hard to create.  The introduction and enforcement of masks straight away, would result in tensions which are unnecessary when the level of infection in Cardiff is low and contained. 
· We want to ensure learning is as normal as possible for as long as possible with regards to safety.  
· Finally, we have taken into account that all the data would indicate that young people are low risk.   

If you look at the table by clicking the link above, we are currently at Level 1 as a school.  Looking down this column you will see that the wearing of masks will not be compulsory in school communal areas, instead it will be voluntary    We will be very clear to pupils that those pupils or staff who are wearing masks are doing so because they either have a condition that requires them to be protected or else they are doing it to protect others at home.   We want there to be no stigma attached to anyone who chooses to wear a mask at this level and will take a very firm stance against any pupils who make derogatory or hurtful comments to those wearing masks.  

Obviously, should the situation change in Cardiff we will move to the next level. We will work closely with Cardiff Council to monitor the virus and decide the correct time to move to the next level.  

One final note - all pupils will be provided with two washable masks by the school. 

Learning Family Time
A few of you mentioned in the most recent survey that you weren’t keen on pupils being in mixed year groups in Learning Families.  Whilst we desperately want to keep the mixed year group nature of our Learning Families, we do recognise that this breaks down our year group bubbles.  For this reason, we would like pupils to wear masks during Learning Family time.   As well as adding to the protection, this will give us the opportunity to ensure pupils know how to wear them properly and will test how well pupils look after their masks.   

Equipment
As a school we will not be able to continually loan pens and pencils to pupils because we would have to wipe down each pen after use.   Can you please help us by reminding your child they need to bring a pen and pencil every day at the very least?   Ideally, they should also bring maths equipment such as a ruler.  

PE lessons 
PE lessons will be outside unless the weather is really bad.  Pupils will be required to bring in their correct kit when they know their timetabled lessons.  They will be permitted to wear a jumper, when the weather turns colder but only during PE lessons and not around the school

All other information
Please refer to our reopening document on our website for the days and times your child is due to attend next week.   All other information you are likely to need is also in this document.   

Finally
[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for all your support and for completing the survey last week, your answers and comments were greatly appreciated and certainly helped us in our decision making this week.  

We're all looking forward to welcoming everyone over the course of next week and just want to get back to doing our jobs!! 

Best wishes

Armando Di-Finizio
Headteacher

YEAR 7 ONLY - Parents Information 

· Don’t forget to provide your child with a packed lunch for tomorrow.   Meals will be available from Monday 7th September

· For those parents who purchased a tie on Parent pay, these will be distributed by your child’s tutor in the morning

· You will receive an email later today to remind you of your child’s House colour and Learning Family name.   Please can you ensure that your child knows this before they leave for school tomorrow. 

If you are a first time parent of a Year 7 child, this will probably be a more worrying time for you than it is for your child.  However there are some children who are anxious on the first day and usually we would allow parents to come into the atrium and say goodbye to them there. Unfortunately due to COVID restrictions, this year we are not permitted to allow parents into the building, but we will have some members of staff outside to welcome any anxious pupils.  If your child is anxious, please introduce yourself to a member of staff. 

We look forward to meeting you over the course of the year.  
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